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Coaldale High School and Recreation Centre

Things are looking up, literally, at The Coaldale High School and Recreation Centre! Ward Bros. Construction is on
schedule and the steel is currently being erected. Ward Bros. provides regular updates that are shared on the
Palliser School Division website and social media platforms. It is anticipated that the school will open in September
2024. Open Houses for the public are planned for May 24, 2022, at R.l. Baker School from 6:00-7:30 p.m. and at
Kate Andrews High School on May 25, 2022, from 6:00-7:30 p.m. At the Open Houses, members of the public will
learn from the architects about the design of the school.

The Education Plan

The annual Education Plan was accepted by the Palliser Board of Trustees and will be shared with stakeholders and
Alberta Education. This year’s plan is aligned in response to the new Alberta Education Assurance Framework. The
completion of the plan has shifted to the spring, allowing the division to take the time necessary to engage
stakeholders in the cycle of continuous improvement and to adjust the plan based on results and feedback. By
broadening stakeholder engagement, fourteen elements to be used to provide assurance to our stakeholders were
established. These desired states have been identified and shared with school communities and will form the basis
for identifying future strategies and frameworks as work continues with stakeholders within the planning cycle. This
year’s plan has embedded Palliser School Division’s broad areas of focus of Wellness, Literacy and Numeracy within
the five domains of Student Growth and Achievement, Teaching and Leading, Learning supports, Governance and
Attending to Local and Societal Context and will be achieved through a focus on student engagement, inclusion,
assessment practices and mental health supports.

English as a Second Language in Palliser

The Palliser School Division continues to see a rise in the number of English Language Learners (ELLs) across the
division with 3,370 students identified as ELLs this year, an increase of 70 students over last year. An ELL
coordinator was added to provide additional support to students. New early literacy assessments and interventions
are being implemented and a Palliser Literacy Assessment Framework has been created outlining the
recommended use of these assessments. ELL Locally Developed Courses are offered to help ensure students
receive credits while obtaining the level of English proficiency necessary for high school courses. Palliser works with

multiple agencies to support new families coming to Canada.
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